COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI

November 20, 2020

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD ONLINE ONLY VIA BLUEJEANS, ON FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2020,
BEGINNING AT 9:04 A M., WITH CHAIR ALICE L. LEE PRESIDING.

COUNCIL CHAIR ALICE L. LEE: Will the Maui County Council regular meeting of
November 20, please come to order. The time is approximately 9:05.

And before we begin roll call, | would like to say good morning to all of our
Councilmembers in Cambodian; arun suasdey. Arun suasdey, Members.

Mr. Clerk.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK JAMES G.M. KRUEGER: Chair, proceeding with roll call.

ROLL CALL

PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS G. RIKI HOKAMA, NATALIE A. KAMA,
MICHAEL J. MOLINA, TAMARA AM. PALTIN, SHANE M.
SINENCI, YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA, VICE-CHAIR KEANI N.W.
RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, AND CHAIR ALICE L. LEE.

EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER KELLY T. KING.
(Councilmember King was not present when roll was called; however, she
arrived at 9:14 a.m.)

CHAIR LEE: Arun suasdey, actually, everyone. And thank you so much for coming. And

we, I'm sure we'll see our, our colleague, Member King, shortly.

Alright, we're ready to begin. We have, what, eight Members present, one excused for
now.

Mr. Clerk.
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes, Chair. A quorum is present to conduct the business of the
Council.

Also present for today's meeting is myself, Deputy County Clerk James Krueger;
County Clerk Kathy Kaohu. And from our offices' Legislative Division; Joyce
Murashige, Lauren Saldana, and Dell Yoshida. And also joining us from the
Department of the Corporation Counsel is Corporation Counsel Moana Lutey.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Or First Deputy Richelle Thomson, right.
Our opening remarks today, we're asking officer, Pro Tem Officer Kama to please

provide the opening remarks. Member Kama.

OPENING REMARKS

The opening remarks were offered by Councilmember Tasha Kama.

CHAIR LEE: We thank you for being on the Council for those beautiful remarks as well.

Now, please join me with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Members of the Council, rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk, please proceed.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony on agenda
items. Members of the public may testify by connecting to the Council's online meeting
by phone or video conference through the information posted on today's agenda.

Individuals connected by phone are currently on mute and will be unmuted when it is
their time to testify. Individuals connected by videoconference should keep both their
video and microphones muted and should unmute them when it is their time to testify.
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Testimony is limited to the items listed on the agenda. Individuals may testify for three
minutes per item. When testifying, please state your name and the name of any
organization you represent, as well as the items on which you will be testifying. Please
also identify to the Council if you are a paid lobbyist.

After your testimony has concluded, please disconnect from BlueJeans. Once the
testimony period is closed, only the Councilmembers, staff, and designated resource
persons will be connected to the meeting. All other individuals will be disconnected.

The remainder of the meeting can be viewed on Akaku Channel 53 or on
mauicounty.us. Individuals may also be disconnected from the meeting at any time for
breaking decorum.

Chair, the first person we have signed up to testify is Annette Niles. To be followed by
Jason Economou.

COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Alright.

CHAIR LEE: Good morning, Annette. We can't hear you. Can you make sure, can you
unmute her, Mr. Clerk?

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, we do see Annette Niles in the meeting, but she is muted
on her end. She has to unmute herself. We cannot unmute her.

CHAIR LEE: Annette? Annette?

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY

MS. ANNETTE NILES (testifying on Committee Report 20-149):

Okay, how's that?
CHAIR LEE: Oh, we got you. Okay. Perfect, perfect.

MS. NILES: Gotit? Oh, okay. No mind me, I'm not used to, to this. I'm trying my best and |
live off the grid; so no more lights, lights, you know. So, it's, it's kind of rough. But
anyway, I'm just wanted to, well anyway, aloha to all of you. And congratulations for
all of you back.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.
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MS. NILES: But anyway, I'd like to go on with I, I'm Annette Niles. I'm testifying for myself on
CR 20-149.

CHAIR LEE: Okay.

MS. NILES: | just wanted to kind of go ahead with the, the thing on, wait let's see, the creating,
wait I'm sorry, hang on. The long-term rental.

CHAIR LEE: Yes.

MS. NILES: The long-term, it's up for, okay. |, | just had some few questions on that, on the
long-term rental. | am a landlord and I've been for the last 25 years. But some of the
stuff on this, |, | don't agree with, cause I've been through so much with renters. I've
had good renters, but | also had really bad renters. And so, my point of this is
apparently, it's supposed to be like a 12-month rental and all of that. But | don't rent, |
rent for six months, month to month thereafter. So, if any problems, | can literally
remove them from the house is what | do. So, | don't like the one year, you know,
unless it's somebody that, you know. Like, | had construction guys that did a one year,
but they took care of the house. You know, they were really good. As men, they were
spectacular, you know.

So, | just want to go back to some of the stuff on that and then trying to, you know, it's
like a burden to us. | mean, it's like trying to pay the mortgage, trying to get, |, I've had
a tenant in my house for eight years and | never raised the rent since the day they
moved in. But because of the property tax going up, | had to raise the rent, and | didn't
want to. Eight years, it was without having to raise any rent because they were good
tenants, you know. But it, it pushed me through the property tax of having the property
tax go up and then of course me having a mortgage to try and repair these houses
when people move. I've gone through so much expense, and | literally can show you
guys the expense | have on these rental homes, you know.

And it's not that | invested in these houses. It's, it's generations of my father giving it,
us the property and having the house put up for us. And what he paid for my house, |
literally, my poor husband, had to repair the house and cost me just as much as he
paid for the house, you know. So, we've been through a lot. My husband is not getting
any younger. He works construction. He works 3:00 in the morning, he leaves, he
gets to Lahaina he's done at seven, and weekends all on the houses. And it's just
tiring, tiring, tiring. We had to, like my parents one, it was so bad that we had to repair
that, and we just sold it. And | don't want to do that. | need my houses for my children.
They're in the mainland right now, and I'm hoping for them to come home, you know.
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So, that is my thing on, on putting the kind of a burden on, on a long, on the owners of
these properties. You know, | can see the County's point, cause some of them is
ridiculous. But, but there's got to be a different scenario to this.

CHAIR LEE: Okay.

MS. NILES: And then, also, |, okay.

CHAIR LEE: Can, can you conclude your testimony, Annette, please?

MS. NILES: Okay. On this one, or can | get to the other one? | need to go on one more.

CHAIR LEE: Okay, do you have anything more to say on this one, before you--

MS. NILES: No, no. This is, yea, okay, no, no.

CHAIR LEE: This one is pau? Okay, then go on to the next one then. Alright.

MS. NILES: Okay. It was about the condominiumizing, you know. Yes, | totally believe that

it should be where it's, it's not where people coming from the mainland, buying out the
properties, taking our agriculture, and slicing and dicing it into condominiumize, you
know. And I really would like to see something done about that, you know. When they
live here for years, and they do it, it's okay.
You know, like, like | was, you know, we had our meeting and it was like talking about
having it for our, our people, our local people to do something like that. Cause with the
water meter issues, this would, that condominiumize would be a great way to get the,
the local people to get, you know, to condominiumize their place to have their children
and relieve some of the rentals. Cause | know of a lot of people that renting houses
that cannot even get on their family land because of this water meter issues. So, that,
that is my, my thing and that was what | wanted to kind of run by.

CHAIR LEE: Okay.

MS. NILES: | don't want it to go away, but | wanted it to be where we could take care our
families. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Are there any questions for the testifier?

Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez.
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MS. NILES: Hi.
VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha, Ms. Niles. Mahalo for your testimony.
MS. NILES: ... Thank you.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, question for clarification on the long-term rental
rate bill. Is that something that you support, but you just disagree with the length of
time?

MS. NILES: Well, yea, the, the time and also the amount. You know, what is it going to be?
You know, like if people have mortgages and people have to repairs, you know, yea, |
understand it. | didn't even know about the section, cause like | remember, | said about
the Section 8 and about the damage | had in three months from it, which not knowing
that you had some place to go. Cause the County doesn't let you know what kind of
programs you have to fix things, you know. So, it's out of pocket, you know, and stuff
like that.

But, but yea, it's the length. Cause it's, it's scary for people to rent. Yea, you cannot
rent them three months, yea, but six months is perfect. That, and that's how I've been
doing it. And from there on, month to month thereafter. And my tenants stayed eight
years, you know what | mean, in the house. So, it, it was fine. But, but it's just a, |
don't want to see us getting into something that we got to flip. You know, we get some
tenants that wouldn't even let us in the house to inspect, inspect my own house.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Right. Okay. So, as long as it's the same tenant for
12 years, then you would qualify if you would want to participate in that program. But
it, it's, it's also optional. You don't--

CHAIR LEE: Twelve months. Twelve months.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, what did | say? Twelve years?

CHAIR LEE: Yea. Yea.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: A year or 12 months. Mahalo, Chair. Okay, | think
we may have lost Ms. Niles. Mahalo, Chair.

COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI; Chair, you're muted. | also--
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CHAIR LEE: Any more questions, in case she comes back on? Or has she left the call.
Alright.

VICE-CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ:. | think she--
CHAIR LEE: Shall we go on with our next, Mr. Clerk?
(Councilmember King arrived at the meeting at 9:14 a.m.)
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Chair, |, | see Member King.
CHAIR LEE: You do? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: I'm here.
CHAIR LEE: At this time, we'd like--
Good morning, welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Good morning.
CHAIR LEE: Let the record show that Member King has joined us this morning.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea. Sorry, for being tardy, but it was the only time | could get a
meeting with the Parks Department, so.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Mr. Clerk. Is someone timing the testimonies?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Yes, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Okay. Alright. Just checking. It seemed a little long--
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: The next person signed up to testify--
CHAIR LEE: Okay, let's go to the next one.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, the next person signed up to testify is Jason Economou.
To be followed by Nicholas Winfrey.
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MR. JASON ECONOMOU. REALTORS ASSOCIATION OF MAUI (testifying on Committee
Report 20-149): -

Good morning, Chair Lee. Good morning, Councilmembers. Thank you for the
opportunity. | am Jason Economou. | am representing the Realtors Association of
Maui. I'm testifying on their behalf in my capacity as their Government Affairs Director.
And | would like to address Committee Report 20-149, the real property tax bills.

Now, I've submitted oral testimony before. I've submitted written testimony. | just want
to supplement that a little bit and I'd like to focus first on the Finance Director's bill.
Now, this bill, as I've said, it's got a lot of unintended consequences that everybody
needs to watch out for. I've listened to the fact that, you know, it's probably going to
cause an increase in cheap short-term rental availability, because if people are being
taxed as short-term rentals, they might as well rent out their properties to offset the
taxes. So, you're going to see that. That'll bring in cheap tourists.

You're also going to see people that can't absorb the cost. They will likely sell. The,
the most competitive folks in the market right now for condominiums are offshore
investors. And those are the people that will likely be drawn to these properties,
because they may use it part time of the year and then they'li rent it out the rest of the
time of the year. Thus, more cheap short-term rentals, bringing in more tourists. So,
that's something to consider.

And, you know, at the start of the pandemic everybody was saying we want higher
quality tourists stuck in a resort area, not spread out through the island. This will make
the opposite of that. You're going to get a whole bunch of low-quality tourists. So,
that's the one main concern.

But the flip side of that is you still have that demand for properties that people can use
only part of the year. So, those condominiums that are most affordable, the ones that
are non-short-term rentable, which make the most sense for people buying their first
property, there is going to be an increased demand for those condominiums for people
who intend to only use those properties for part of the time of the year. So, now you're
making the housing market more competitive for the residents here because the
demand for those properties will increase. So, those are a few of the unintended
consequences that we're really concerned about.

Now, to, to move to some other concerns. First off, with Councilmember Rawlins-
Fernandez' bill, that is a better bill than the Finance Director's bill, because it takes
more time. It allows for long-term rentals to, to put people in a different class. And,
and it will give some room for public feedback. If you get a whole slew of folks over
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the next year telling you, hey this isn't going to work, then you could still amend it before
it goes into effect. But the Finance Director's bill, it's just really short notice. Few
people really recognize how quickly this is going through. And even the Finance
Director admitted that this is the shortest possible timeline for him to push this bill
through.

Everybody that testified last year at this same time of year when you guys were pushing
property tax reform, their single complaint across the board was, why are you rushing
this; why didn't you give us more opportunity to give public input, to get education? So,
you followed that up by doing the same exact thing a year later. So, we're against that.

And also, just one last comment, or two last comments if | may? Please make it easier
for people to enter the homeowner classification. If you have local purchasers that
want to owner-occupy, it takes, you know, potentially a year for them to be able to take
advantage of that classification and that tax rate. If you're going to potentially cut off
lower tax rates for, for those people, then make it easier for them to get those lower
tax rates at the offset.

And also, that one-year lease, that is tricky. Most of the time, people advise their, you
know, as an attorney, when | was an attorney dealing with landlord-tenant matters, we
advised people to do six-month leases. And that's for the benefit of both the tenant
and the landlord, because after six months if they don't like the property then they can
leave. But, after six months if they do like the property, it automatically turns into a
month to month lease.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. Are there any questions for Mr. Economou?
Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Good morning, Mr. Economou.

MR. ECONOMOU: Good morning.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thanks for sharing your thoughts with us this morning;
appreciate it. So, what | got from my perspective within me, | liked, because what |
thought | heard you saying is, in a way, for me, is that we should just stick to zoning
then, forget the permits? Stick to zoning. And if we do that, we know what is a
permitted use in every category and we tax accordingly. And you want to do a different
use, you apply for a change of zoning and see if you can get it granted by Council and
the departments. | can go with that. | got no problem with that.
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MR. ECONOMOU: Councilmember, |, | respect your interpretation of my testimony.
However, that is not the message that I'm trying to send. What I'm trying to send is
spend some more time on this. 1, | get that that sticking to zoning is a much easier way
to administrate the tax system. However, it will have bad consequences in the very
near term for the rest of the island, so.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yea. No, and | agree with you. Because if we believe short-
term rentals does not bring the quality or type of visitor we want, then we should just
get rid of short-term rentals.

MR. ECONOMOU: That's a different issue altogether, Councilmember and I'd be happy to
discuss that with you.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Economou.
MR. ECONOMOU: Thank you, Councilmember.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Appreciate your . . . this morning.
CHAIR LEE: Are there any other questions?

Yes, Ms. Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: 1kind of see what Member Hokama is saying. Like, to clarify,
this bill is to improve stability because although the owners in this category have the
legal right to do short-term rental, you're saying don't tax them at that rate. You want
it to be taxed at actual use, that's what you're saying?

MR. ECONOMOU: Yes. For, well, to a certain extent. So, what | am saying is just because
somebody has the right to do something doesn't mean that they're actively engaged in
that right. You know, | have the right to start a Fortune 500 company, however, you
do not have the right to tax me as though | owned a Fortune 500 company, because |
don't actually make that income and I'm not actually doing that. You know, you can
tax people based on their potential rights, but that's different than what their actual
uses are.

Currently, our setup allows for people to live in properties that can conduct short-term
rentals. But it allows those people to not conduct short-term rentals and still pay a
different tax rate. That's the reason why they bought those properties, that's how
they're using them. That's how they've been using them for years under many
circumstances. And this wouldn't be taxing people because they're using their
properties as short-term rentals. It's taxing them because maybe they weren't
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sophisticated enough to realize that when they bought those properties in the first
place, they could conduct short-term rentals. So, even if they're conducting long-term
rentals, the Finance Director's bill would not provide the same level of relief as say the
Vice-Chair's bill would.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: | guess the part that I'm not clear on is that this is what already
occurs on all the other properties that aren't condominium or planned development.
And the other part is, if they're actually owner-occupied, it doesn't affect them, so that's
based on use.

MR. ECONOMOU: In part. That's why | gave my, my feedback about allowing people into
the owner-occupied class sooner. So, so there are some property owners. But yes,
you're absolutely right; for the most part, if you're owner-occupying, this won't impact
you. And that's a good thing. | like that part of the bill.

But what I'm saying is, this isn't a terrible bill. There aren't, you know, there are valid
reasons to do the things that you want to do. However, doing it in this fashion is, is not
advisable. That's really what I'm saying. The, especially the Finance Director's bill
with the short timeline that it's on and the lack of, of real, you know, transparency to a
certain degree, | would highly advise against that bill.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yea, | get we're going to get a flood of emails again during tax
time. But given the situation with the pandemic, if everybody chooses to declare that
they're not doing short-term rental again, then we won't be able to provide for the
County in the same ways, right?

MR. ECONOMOU: | am, I'm not sure. | mean, that that would take knowledge of the
budgetary, the County's finances that | don't have off the top of my head. So, so 1 don't
know if you'd be able to cover the budget differences that you need for next year by,
by other means. You did an excellent job of taking a conservative approach to the
budget this year so, you know, | think that you guys have the talent and skills to do that
without increasing taxes on a whole bunch of property owners just to get $9 million
more.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Any more questions? If not, thank you very much, Mr. Economou.
MR. ECONOMOU: Thank you very much.

CHAIR LEE: Mr. Clerk, may we have the next testifier, please?
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DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, the next person signed up to testify is Nicholas Winfrey.
To be followed by Dick Mayer.

MR. NICHOLAS WINFREY, MAU!| UNITED WAY (testifying on County Communication
No. 20-569):

Mahalo, Chair Lee and Councilmembers. My name is Nicholas Winfrey. | am the
President and CPO of Maui United Way. | wanted to chat to you all briefly about
Councilmember Sugimura's resolution looking to extend the moratorium on mortgage
and rental evictions.

The data that we're seeing at Maui United Way isn't great. The calls that we're getting
isn't great, aren't great. And we're seeing really the potential long-term for a lot more
issues to be facing our community regarding their rental and mortgages. Right now,
the calls that we're getting via 211, which is our resource list, a lot of the unmet needs
that are actually being seen right now are actually via mortgages as well. So, we do
see this as a really pressing issue. And not to, you know, throw fuel on the fire, but it
is a, we're on the, basically, the edge of a canyon regarding this.

| just want to educate and let you all know that this is a very pressing issue within the
community that we're seeing firsthand. We're getting calls on a daily basis about
people that haven't been able to make it through the State program for those rental
and mortgage assistances. And really, there is a fear coming 2021 about what will
take place within Maui County, let alone the entire State.

So, | would ask just that the Council continue to press as much as possible for support
in this arena. And also, begin planning for capacity building in this space if and when
additional funds do come in via CARES Act to where we can really funnel those, those
resources into the community in a better fashion. We've seen a lot of issues with
systems in place, whether it's via unemployment or the State-run program for rental
and mortgages assistances that have caused more issues than we would have
expected. So, we are going to be planning for the future about how we can build the
administrative side.

But please be aware of that in the long-term about best ways to support our community
on this, this issue that's really kind of slapping us in the face at this point right now.
We're going to continue to, to provide as much information as we can on the frontlines
to our nonprofit sector, as well as the Council. And continuing to work with our partners
both at Aloha United Way and Catholic Charities regarding the State programs and
allocations.
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So, thank you, Councilmember Sugimura for sending that to the State. It is a huge
issue that we're seeing right now, and we do not see an end sight right now. Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Yes, Ms. King. You're muted.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: I'm trying, yea, |, | tried, | pushed the button three times before it
worked. Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Winfrey for your testimony. | just wanted
to clarify. You said you were building up your administrative capacity. Is that so that
United Way might be in a position to possibly disseminate some of these grants?

MR. WINFREY: We're pretty familiar with it. And thank you, Councilmember King; it's a great
question. 1 think it's more about planning with our partners, like MEO and Catholic
Charities. Our team is very limited as far as bandwidth right now, as you can imagine
as, as everyone's is. But the skillset that we can bring to the table is connecting the
nonprofit sector as well as volunteers, and really the experts in the arena. And that's
what we're looking at doing, is more of a working group. And, and that's the best way
that we see that we can facilitate right now.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay, great. And then in the, when you do the working groups,
are you also including some of the landlords in that, so that you can, you know, | mean
we heard a concern from somebody who is actually a landlord about what happens
when we keep extending it. So, having them as part of that conversation | think is
really valuable as well.

MR. WINFREY: | agree with you. | think for, for our perspective though it's, it's really about
how we can get the money to the landlords in that best and fastest way if and when
those additional funds do come in. | think that we can most likely, you know, ask those
questions to the landlords, but really we're looking at a step before that in, in, prior to
the moratorium, it's really how do we get the funds to where there wouldn't need to be
a moratorium long-term.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. Great. Thank you. And we'll, we'll all have our fingers
crossed that there will be more funds coming in shortly. Mahalo. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Member Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Yea, thank you. Thank you, Mr. Winfrey, for being here. |
got a question. Somebody asked are, are you still accepting applications? Aloha
United Way or Catholic Charities.

MR. WINFREY: That is a great question. Just to clarify; Aloha United Way is different than
Maui United Way. We've had a lot of confusion in that space--
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, sorry.

MR. WINFREY: --as far as who's operating this. No, you're correct in your statement. | just
want to say that for the public record. Right now, the program is on hold. | believe the
numbers that came through via that program were 200,000 without the capacity to
process those. | think right now they're processing about $1 million a day right now. |
caught up with Aloha United Way yesterday. So, long answer short, the program is on
hold right now. For those that have applied, they can check basically the status of that
via Catholic Charities website as well as Aloha United Way's website. But | don't see
that opening back up again because of the timing with the deadlines for the CARES
Act funding.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you very much.

MR. WINFREY: Mahalo.

CHAIR LEE: Are there any more questions for Mr. Winfrey? Okay. Mr. Winfrey, you know,
related to the children of homeowners and tenants and everyone else, we will be
supporting your holiday toy drive; November 27 through December 11. Good luck with
that too. Thank you.

MR. WINFREY: Mahalo, Chair.

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, the next person signed up to testify is Dick Mayer. To be
followed by Michael Williams.

MR. DICK MAYER (testifying on Committee Report 20-149):

Thank you very much. My name is Dick Mayer. Can you hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes. Good morning.

MR. MAYER: Good morning to everybody. And congratulations to all of you returning to the
Council. And | want to wish Mr. Hokama a happy retirement from the Council for a
while. Get a, at least after 10 years get a break and we'll see whether you come back
again or not. But in any case, enjoy your next two years.

I've been before the Council several times this week and I'll make it very short. |
support the two measures to take care of the long-term rental situation. Just wanted
to say that | support that, and I'm very pleased the Committee reported those out
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unanimously. And | urge you to adopt those at first reading and eventually at second
reading. And I'l keep it very short, | think that's something we need to do. We need
to do everything we can to promote long-term rentals. So, that, keep it very short.
CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Mr. Mayer. Are there any questions? If not, have a great weekend.
MR. MAYER: You too. Thank you very much. Good luck.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Chair, the next person signed up to testify is Michael Williams.

To be followed by Lucienne de Naie.

MR. MICHAEL WILLIAMS, MAUI TOMORROW FOUNDATION (testifying on County
Communication No. 20-576 and Committee Report 20-149):

Good morning, Councilmembers, Chair Lee. I'll be very brief. I'm Michael Williams,
President of Maui Tomorrow Foundation and I'm testifying on both my own behalf and
on behalf of the organization this morning on two matters.

First, on the property tax bills. | know you all voted unanimously for both these bills at
the Committee two weeks ago. And | would, | just want to commend you on the long-
term rental bill. That's a very important step to take toward our long-term reform of the
property tax policies. And I'm glad that both the department and the Council are willing
to postpone the implementation of it for another year, because there's some tweaks
you need to make. One is to create tiers, which | think everybody agreed on at the
Council meeting, | mean, at the Committee meeting. And also, | think you need to do
some tweaking on the problem of tenant turnover. You know, you're going to have a
lot of people can't rent out to the same tenant for 12 months in a row, because tenants
change. And so, you need to, but you got a year to figure that out and, and, and I'm
sure you can do it.

The other bill, | think the, first of all, it's just good equity practice to not let people opt
out of taxation at the highest and best use of their properties. And you're, you're also
at risk of, the reason to do it quickly, |, | hear Mr. Economou's plea to take a year to
figure out how to do this better. But if you don't fix it now, you could have several
thousand more of these condo owners who have lost their short-term rental chances
during the pandemic opt out of the short-term rental tax class and into the non-owner
occupied class and take a pretty big hit on your revenues next year. So, it's, one, it's
a bill for equity and it's a bill you need to pass in order to preserve your revenue options.

If, if the owners come before you next April and May and say, oh our property values
are down, well you'll see that in, reflected in the assessments you get in March. And
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if you want to take advantage of, if they say we don't have enough income, well you
can adjust the rates if you want to. Remember that the property tax division can't use
income as a measure of market, of, of property value. It's not allowed by the Code.
You can only use, for these kind of condos, market value.

Anyway, then on the Honokowai Reservoir, Maui Tomorrow is very much encouraging
the Council to move as quickly as it can to increase the use of recycled wastewater
and stop injecting it into the ocean. And this is a small step in that direction, and we
urge you to adopt it. And that's all | have. Thank you.-

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Mike. Any questions, for Mr. Williams? If not, thanks again.

Oh, we have a question. Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: That last item you testified, do you know what number it was?

MR. WILLIAMS: Yea, it's--

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: 20, 20-5767

MR. WILLIAMS: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. And then, | had a question on the, the highest and best
use for the, these short-term rental properties. Would taxing them at that rate preclude
the Council from taking away that authority in the future if they so chose to . . . that?

MR. WILLIAMS: No, | think, as Mr. Hokama said, you can use a change in your zoning laws
to phase out those Minatoya condo apartments if you want to. The State law allows
you to do that as long as you give them a reasonable time. But that's a, that's a debate
for another day whether you want to decrease the number of short-term rentals.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: But you don't feel that this action would preclude that action if?

MR. WILLIAMS: |, I don't, no, this action, this action doesn't preclude you from making those
zoning changes. This just equalizes the tax rate for everybody in that class.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR LEE: Any further questions? If not, thank you again, Mike. Have a great weekend.

MR. WILLIAMS: Thank you.






